There's never been a better time to Buy BC and support local growers, i producers and the food we love right here in BC. **Explore Buy BC products**





Search Q

Menu ≡

Home

Health

/ Practitioner & Professional Resources /

MSP

Physicians /

Longitudinal Family Physician (LFP) Payment Model



🔶 Last updated on February 4, 2025

Longitudinal Family Physician (LFP) Payment Model

The Longitudinal Family Physician (LFP) Payment Model was developed by the BC Ministry of Health in consultation with BC Family Doctors and Doctors of BC. An alternative to the fee-for-service model, the LFP payment model is a blended model to support physicians in family practice who provide longitudinal family medicine care. It was developed to:

- Recognize the complexity of longitudinal care
- Value the time spent with patients
- Resource family medicine clinics as critical healthcare infrastructure
- Acknowledge the value of indirect care and clinical administrative services
- Support physician agency and flexibility in practice

It supports family physicians by compensating for time, patient interactions, and the number and complexity of patients in their practice. On February 1, 2023, eligible family physicians in BC who registered for the LFP Payment Model started billing under the LFP Payment Model.

MSC Longitudinal Family Physician Payment Schedule (PDF, 790.7KB) - As of Feb. 4, 2025



Temporary LFP billing codes for the Provincial Attachment System (PAS) incentive payment , effective February 1, 2024 to September 30, 2024:

T98111 – LFP Clinical Administration: Panel Submission and Panel Registry Payment;
T98112 – LFP Clinical Administration – Clinic and Provider Registry Payment (PDF, 103KB)

Temporary Billing Code, effective October 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025:

 T98101 LFP Respiratory Immunization Provided by an Allied Care Provider (PDF, 177KB)

How to claim under the LFP the payment model

Obtain a Facility Number:

A Facility Number is not required to enroll in the LFP payment model; however, it is required to submit claims under the LFP payment model. Facility Numbers for diagnostic or Primary Care Organization (PCO) facilities should not be used for the LFP payment model.

Physicians can obtain the Facility Number from the Facility Administrator (the physician responsible for administration of the facility). Physicians are advised to confirm their Facility Number(s) as soon as possible to allow billing of LFP fee items as of February 1, 2023.

A Facility Number obtained for the Business Cost Premium (BCP) can also be used by one or more physicians to submit LFP claims. Using the facility code for LFP will not affect your use of the facility code for BCP.

If a facility does not have a Facility Number, the Facility Administrator must apply for a number by submitting the "Application for MSP Facility Number (New)" form. Each location must obtain a unique Facility Number.

- Online application
- Fill and print: Application for MSP Facility Number (New)

Before completing the Application for MSP Facility Number (New):

- Ensure that no one else has submitted an application for a Facility Number for your facility
- Review the requirements for the Business Cost Premium (BCP) to determine if your facility is eligible if you are requesting that the BCP be applied to your facility (see Business Cost Premium)

Cancel or Change Details for a Facility

If there are any changes to the information for the facility after the application for a Facility Number has been submitted, the Facility Administrator must submit the "Application to Cancel or Change Details for Facilities with an MSP Facility Number" form.

- Online application
- <u>Fill and print: Application to Cancel or Change Details for Facilities with an MSP Facility Number</u>

Method of Withdrawal

Physicians can voluntarily withdraw from the LFP Payment Model and transition to another payment model at any time, but may not re-enroll for a period of 12 months unless approved in writing by the Medical Services Commission.

A physician who does not meet the eligibility criteria and is not providing the required Services as outlined in the LFP Payment Schedule must promptly withdraw from the LFP Payment Model.

To withdraw from the LFP Payment Model, please complete the form below and submit it to the Ministry of Health via mail or fax.

• <u>LFP Payment Model – Withdrawal</u>

Related Associations

In addition to the information provided here, the following associations provide relevant information to B.C.'s physicians and their office staff.

• College of Physicians and Surgeons of British Columbia

• Doctors of BC

Useful Links

- Medical Services Commission
- Publications-MSC Financial Statements (Blue Book)
- <u>Billing Integrity</u>
- Billing Integrity Audits
- Negotiated Agreements
- Health Insurance BC
- Clinical Practice Guidelines
- <u>Laboratory Services</u>

More Useful Links

- Medical Assistance In Dying (MAID)
- General Practice Services Committee (GPSC)
- <u>Divisions of Family Practice</u>
- Specialist Services Committee (SSC)
- Shared Care Committee

Did you find what you were looking for?

Yes

No

The B.C. Public Service acknowledges the territories of First Nations around B.C. and is grateful to carry out our work on these lands. We acknowledge the rights, interests, priorities, and concerns of all

Indigenous Peoples - First Nations, Métis, and Inuit - respecting and acknowledging their distinct cultures, histories, rights, laws, and governments.



We can help in over 220 languages and through other accessible options. <u>Call, email or text us</u>, or <u>find a service centre</u>

MORE INFO

<u>Home</u> <u>Accessibility</u>

About gov.bc.ca Copyright

<u>Disclaimer</u> <u>Contact us</u>

Privacy

© 2025 Government of British Columbia

